HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care
Action Minutes from Meeting:

October 6, 2008
3:00-5:00 PM

Members Present:  Michelle Bakken, Noah Briones, Gayle Burns, David Diaz, Keith Folger, Esther Lucero, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Ellen Sweetin
Staff:  Bill Blum (HHS), Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Alison Hamburg (Harder+Co.), Michelle Magee (Harder+Co.), John Melichar (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS)
Absent:  Randy Allgaier, Catherine Newell, Laura Thomas
Guests:  Enrique Asis, Carol Dawson Rose, Colleen Buggs
1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes

· Meeting began at approximately 3:05 p.m.
· Michael announced that the November 13th HPPC meeting will be held at The Ark of Refuge located at 1025 Howard Street near 6th street.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.

3. Approval of minutes from 9/8/08 meeting
· The 9/8/08 meeting minutes were approved.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)
· It was reported that at the last meeting on September 11 there was a great presentation and discussion on the African American Action Plan presented by John Newsome and the working group.
· There was a review and approval of The Syringe Access and Disposal Program Policies and Guidelines.

· It was mentioned that there will be a discussion at the next HPPC meeting on October 9th about Proposition K which is the enforcement of laws related to prostitution and sex workers.
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HSPC)
· Susan reported that at the last meeting there was an election for the consumer Co-chair.  Steve Manly was elected.

· The CoE final report is on the HSPC website.  This document includes some recommendations for PWP including guidelines and PWP priorities for CoE’s.
· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)
· John Melichar reported that in January 2009 this group will be opening up membership although the application process is a bit unclear. 
· The next meeting will be in November in Monterey.
· Report back from linkage to care working group
· A draft standard of care document has been developed.
· Process Evaluation 
· 8 surveys were returned!!  Thanks to everyone who participated and completed surveys after last month’s meeting! 
· Overall, participants thought that the meeting went well.
· Someone raised the question of how are we defining best practices.  Based on this, Harder and Company will review the definition and scope of best practices today.
· Election for Co-chair
· A member nominated Michelle Bakken to be the HPPC Co-chair for the remainder of the year.  Michelle accepted and after a vote by the members, she was elected into this role.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
5. Prevention with Positives (PWP) Best Practices Work Group Convenes

· Refresher on PWP Best Practices outline and timeline

· The group reviewed the timeline for the five sections of the PWP Best Practices document:

· 1. Laying the Foundation: discussed at the June and July meetings

· 2. Provider Preparedness: discussed at the August meeting; still need to discuss provider training standards

· 3. Interventions: discussed at September meeting; continued discussion at October meeting

· 4. PWP System/Structure: to be discussed at November meeting

· 5. Resources/“scripts” for providers: workgroup will ask for volunteers to draft this section

· Harder+Company will prepare a draft of the PWP Best Practice Guide prior to the workgroup’s final meeting in December.  Workgroup members will have a chance to review the complete document and provide comments/feedback.

· Review Best Practices definition and scope

· In response to feedback from workgroup evaluations, Harder+Company shared a document outlining the definition and purpose of a Best Practice Guide.  Key points included:

· A Best Practice Guide provides a common language among providers, identifies model programs and program components and suggests service strategies that best meet clients’ needs

· The guide should be flexible enough to be useful to a broad audience.  The guide should be focused on client needs and build upon what is already working well in the community.

· The Best Practices Guide will serve as a resource for the HIV/AIDS service community.  It may serve as a tool for providers in assessing the delivery of services and care at their organizations as well as a training tool for staff.

· Review PWP Interventions

· Harder+Company presented a revised PWP Interventions document that divides interventions into three tiers:

· Tier 1: Central PWP Interventions 

· Tier 2: Prevention interventions with PWP-specific implementation requirements 

· Tier 3: Other Supportive services

· The workgroup continued to fill in “key components” and “PWP-specific implementation requirements” for each intervention.  

· It was noted that providers do not always take advantage of opportunities to engage in PWP through supportive services (Tier 3) such as mental health and housing services.  Therefore it is important for the Best Practice Guide to identify ways to integrate PWP into the Tier 3 services.  

· In order to make the guide easy to navigate, PWP interventions should first present general information that is applicable to most providers, and then add subheadings or text boxes related to working with specific populations (e.g., women who may want to start a family).  

· The guide should make it clear that interventions flow from one to another in a non-linear way 

· The guide should present resources for additional information, including:

· STDs: City Clinic

· Family planning: +SHE program at UCSF (Eddie Machtinger); BAYPAC at Ward 86

· Vocational rehabilitation: Positive Resource Center (Joe Ramirez-Forcier)
· The guide should present examples of model local programs, including:

· +SHE program

· Shanti LIFE program

· PLUS seminars from Stop AIDS Project
· Aguilas extended programs

· Next Steps

· Harder+Company, along with workgroup co-chairs and HPS/HHS staff members, will finish filling in the PWP Interventions document and will send to workgroup for feedback via email prior to next meeting

· Next meeting: Nov. 3rd – Discuss PWP system/structure

· Harder+Co. will follow up with Carol Dawson-Rose, Esther Lucero, and Eddie Machtinger to develop “scripts” for provider resources section

· December meeting: review complete draft, provide feedback, and fill in gaps

 6.   Evaluation and Closing
· The meeting adjourned at 5:00pm.  Members were reminded to fill out their process evaluations. 

· Our next committee meeting is on Monday,  November 3rd from 3:00-5:00pm 
The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette, Vincent Fuqua and Alison Hamburg.

Reviewed by Susan Philip and Michelle Bakken.
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